
 

PILLAR 3 FELLOWSHIP AMONGST BAPTIST PASTORS IN THE WPBA                                                                

The importance of fellowship and relationship building amongst the Pastors of the Western Cape is of 

critical importance. The committee responsible for fellowship recently reported back to the WPBA coun-

cil meeting regarding a way forward to achieve this task. They felt we should have a three pronged ap-

proach:                                                                                                                                                                        

Developing a W.I.G:  Our wildly important goal is: “Every Baptist Pastor in the Western Cape in fellow-

ship with each other” Our desire is to make this the number one focus for every Pastor barring the day to 

day mechanics of ministry The intentional result being a “fellowship” week once a month. Via the mode 

of this newsletter, we will inform the Pastors of the date of this week and we then call upon all Pastors to 

participate in having fellowship with a Pastor on any day of that particular week. They can go for coffee 

or play squash etc.                                                                                                                                     

Develop a fellowship council meeting model: To reconstruct the council meeting to include some mean-

ingful fellowship Intentionally connecting Pastors who have not had fellowship with each other before 

Facilitate corporate fellowship events                                                                                                                  

Develop stronger fraternal groups: Currently only 45% of Pastors attend a fraternal To increase that to 

60% by end of 2017. We have created a fraternal leaders group that meets quarterly to address the issues 

which must be over-

come to grow the fra-

ternals. To develop 

alternatives to frater-

nals in areas where 

they are not function-

ing.  

Pastor Llewellyn 

Clayton Coordinator 

From the RD’s Desk 
 
Since the Consultations of  Parow 1 and 2 we have seen a new enthusiasm emerge among the churches in 

our association. The number of churches attending our Council meetings was the highest for 2016. The 1st 

meeting had an attendance of 26 churches and 36 churches attended the second meeting. Our last meeting 

at Claremont 46 churches were part of the discussion as the 5 Pillars were shared by the 5 leaders. Pillar 

No 2 Pastoral Care and Pillar No 3 Building Relations (see below) have taken off in a big way.  We will 

be featuring one of the Pillars every month. The giving to Lord’s work in our Association has increased 

since Parow 1 and 2. This is another indication that the new focus has encouraged our churches to support 

the way forward.  Let us ensure that all our churches are part of the new way forward. We need each other 

like never before if we are going to reach more people for Christ in 2017  

  Oct-16 Nov-16 

Church Tithes 58 717 51 708 

Tithes Budget 82 000 82 000 

    

Budget Deficit -23 283 -30 292 
 

 

December Birthdays 

1  Nathan Seale 

2  Beverley Carrol 

3  Claudia Crowster 

8  Patrick Diba 

9  Jackie Seale 

13 John Welsford 

14 Peter Smallbones 

16 Jackie Pretorius 

20 Johannah Joshua 

20 Jannamarie van Niekerk 

20 Joan Frans 

20 Brad Tilley 

20 Peter Malan 

21 Desiree November 

24 Joanne Wylie 

24 Retha Thomas 

26 Amy Walbrugh 

27 Dudley Lackay 

The WPBA Council Meeting held at the Claremont Baptist Church on Tues-
day 8th November 2016 was another confirmation of the blessing of God 
upon the process that we have undertaken to transform the Baptist Union 
here in the Western Province.   It is with glory to God that we can report that 
this Council Meeting had the largest number of member churches present, 
ever – such was the interest and desire to be involved with what God is doing 

amongst us. As we have reported previously, there are Five Bold Steps Forward that we are taking 
and the leaders of each of these development themes presented an overview of what they will be 
doing and how they intend to achieve the goals we have set.   The Council then broke up into five 
groups to discuss each of these five steps, to contribute to the insights and to volunteer to become 
part of the team.  A proposal was then put to the Council that can be summarised as follows: 1. 
That the direction and recommendations be accepted. 2. That Implementation Teams be formed 
to deliver the objectives, made up of pastors and church leaders who feel compelled of the Lord to 
contribute their skills and insights and who are willing to make the time available to do the work 
that will be required.   3. That the Executive be requested to identify and recognize emerging lead-
ers within each of the Implementation Teams and to authorise these individuals to encourage and 
facilitate the development of the solutions. 4. That the Executive be requested to ensure that im-
plementation occurs in each area without delay. This proposal was carried unanimously. 
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Region 3 Closing  

Region 8 just started 



WEEK 2  

Wed 7th  

Retired 

Pastors 

Christmas 

Lunch  

If there is church news that you would like us to feature in future editions please contact the WPBA office.        

The Yeruwsalem Baptist Fellowship has been ministering to 
London Village community in Mitchells Plain.  For a number of 
years Lorna Scheepers has been leading the work as a bi-
vocational pastor. Her profession as a nurse has opened a 
door for her to do nursing on Robben Island. The help for Pas-
toral assistance was desperately needed. A call was extended 
to Pastor Cecil Pienaar. On Sunday 20 November the Rock-
lands Baptist Church, Pastor Pienaarôs home church, was the 
venue for the induction service. The London Village members 
were filled with excitement as they celebrated this happy occa-
sion. They made a new commitment as they accepted the 
challenge to reach their community with the gospel message 

On the 17th of November 2016, Metochai had their end of year celebration. The theme 
was lady in red and did our Pastors’ wives look beautiful in their red outfits.  Langa Bap-
tist offered to host the event and really went out of their way to bless the ladies with a 
beautiful venue, menu and a photogra-
pher who took lots of photos of the 
ladies. The highlight of the evening was 
the fellowship. The ladies were 
chatting so much that they forgot to go 
home. We are very grateful to all the 
ladies who attended. Your presence 
made it special. Praise be to God our 
Father who has kept us together as sis-
ters in Christ and helped us to support 
each other in 2016.  
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WEEK 3 

Sun 11 to  
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WEST  

WEEK 3  

Thurs 15th  

WPBA 

Offices 

Closes  

On Saturday afternoon 26 November 2016 the Cape Town Bap-
tist Seminary held their annual graduation service that was at-
tended by just on 1000 people. It was a wonderful celebration of 
those who completed their studies namely 51 PULSE course 
students from the Seminary, Langa, Tableview and Nemo satel-
lite centres, 12 Bachelorôs degrees, 8 Masters degrees and 1 
PhD! The Bu President, Rev Patrick Diba was the guest speaker and the seminary also 
acknowledge some who would be retiring from the seminary, namely Mrs Janine Ayrton 

who has served for over 20 years as the semi-
nary librarian, Mr Ron Koen who served as 18 
years as seminary caretaker/ maintenance 
manager as well as Rev Sheila Moyo who 
serves in a part-time administrative capacity 
and who would be returning to Zimbabwe at 
the end of the year. The seminary also recog-
nized Dr Annelien Rabie-Boshoff who has 
served as ten years as the Academic Dean.  

On Sunday 6 November the Springwood Baptist Church inducted Pastor Levalent Kleinhans as 
their new Pastor. The calling of a new Pastor was a brand 
new experience for the church since they were served for 
25 years by Pastor Aleric Dreyer. Pastor Levalent  who had 
been serving the Strandfontein Baptist Church as an asso-
ciate was on furlough when he offered to help Springwood. 
The Call committee had no hesitation to recommend him 
and the church was happy to call Pastor Levalent. The 
Lentgeur Civic Centre was filled with the sound of praise 
and worship on this joyous occasion. Rev Patrick Diba the 
president of the BU officiated at the induction, after which 
the large crowd enjoyed a wonderful time of fellowship. 
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